
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S   O F   M E E T I N G  

Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday, April 13, 2023 at the Village Hall, Offord Cluny commencing at 7.30pm 
Present:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Young, Beckett, Savage & Moorbey
Attending:
Cllr Sarah Conboy (HDC), Cllr Ken Billington (CCC) & Clerk
2023/3178
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr Dawson
2023/3179
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No public present

2023/3180
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2023/3181
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


March 2, 2023


The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed
2023/3182
Matters Arising from Minutes dated March 2 (information 



only)


Cllr Beckett confirmed he would be happy to undertake a survey on 20mph 

limits.
2023/3183
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Billington spoke of his concerns re the proposed waste changes and the 

ongoing issue of potholes within the county. He reminded Cllrs that the 


emergency test siren on all mobile phones would happen at 3pm on Sunday, 

April 23rd.  He also mentioned that he was against the proposal to remove 

part of an ancient apple orchard to make way for the new busway in 


Cambridge.
District Councillor Report April 2023

Our Full Council meeting held on Wednesday 29th March had a packed agenda and saw the adoption of the Huntingdon Place Strategy, the Corporate Plan for 2023-2028 and Great Gransden Neighbourhood Plan.  We also endorsed a motion to urge Luton Airport to abandon its recent changes in flight paths over rural areas in Huntingdonshire.

Huntingdonshire Futures Place Strategy

Huntingdonshire Futures, which sets out a shared vision for the future of Huntingdonshire for the next 30 years, has been co-developed with partners, organisations and Huntingdonshire residents following an extensive period of engagement across the district over the last year.

The strategy articulates Huntingdonshire's aspirations and ambitions, and maps out plans for place, people, economy, and the environment. It will also guide future strategy and policy developments as well as investment decisions made by the council and its partners to enable better outcomes for residents, communities, and businesses.  

Please do visit the website and have a look at what is planned:

https://huntingdonshirefutures.net/  

htts://applications.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/moderngov/documents/s127107/Place%20Strategy%20-%20Appendix%203.pdf 

Huntingdonshire Local Plan

The Local Plan update is under way and the second set of public engagement opportunities are now available. Please do engage and contribute your views regarding the Land Availability Assessment Methodology which will be used to assess sites that are presented as possible development areas within Huntingdonshire and the Settlement Hierarchy Methodology which will be used to assess the current sustainability of developments of settlements in the district.
https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/planning/local-plan-to-2036/local-plan-update/#:~:text=A%20Local%20Plan%20sets%20out,all%20planning%20applications%20are%20considered.

The deadline line date for comments is Wednesday 10th May.

Garden Waste, Food Waste, Green Bins

DEFRA wants all councils to collect food waste once a week

(Environmental Protection Act 2021).

• This is to reduce the amount of waste going into overflowing landfill sites

• HDC currently collects food waste co-mingled with garden waste

While we do not yet have all of the details, we do know that

• A grant may be made to cover weekly food waste collections start-up costs

and ongoing costs but it will probably not be enough to cover the full cost

of delivering the service

• No grant might mean a bill of up to £2 million annually to deliver the

service

We also know

• Food waste must be collected in specialist vehicles and our current trucks

are not suitable for this so will require significant investment.

• Our current trucks achieve around 4 Miles Per Gallon collecting green bins

that are mostly empty for 1/3 of the year.

• The current collection schedule doesn’t work when food waste arrives and

will need to be remodelled.

• Green bins are a “value add” service and some homes don’t use the service

• Upcoming changes in recycling (like the Deposit Return Scheme) adds

uncertainty and will make recycling more expensive to collect.

• We may have to charge for green bins to prevent cutting other services.

The Government’s Waste and Resources Strategy Act will see the

biggest changes to recycling in the last 20 years. This significantly

changes how we collect and dispose of our waste and recycling.

There are many challenges ahead, but it provides an opportunity to

transform our services and make them better.

• We have time to work out how we can change this for the better.

• We will continue to explore a variety of service delivery models.

• We will work to make the best proposal possible.

Meet Your Ward Councillors 

We understand that sometimes it is easier to talk to someone face to face, rather than send an email or make a phone call.  To help, we have scheduled some dates where residents can come and meet their District and County councillors face to face.  These will be split monthly across the three district wards.

Sunday 23rd April 14.30 - 15.30 Hemingford Abbots Village Hall

Saturday 20th May 14.30 – 15.30 Judith’s Field Godmanchester

Saturday 17th June 14.30 – 15.30 Offord Village Hall
 
As always, we work for you year-round. Should you need us, please contact us on: 

Debbie Mickelburgh debbie.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk    07537 121365 

Brett Mickelburgh
brett.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
07441 392492 

Sarah Conboy            sarah.conboy@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
01480 414900

In addition to this report, Cllr Conboy spoke about the importance of taking part in the consultations re the Local Plan.  Various trainings would be offered and it would be centre stage at the June Town and Parish Councils Forum.
2023/3184
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


3184.1

To approve the monthly accounts.




Approved as an accurate record.


3184.2

To approve the balance sheet.




Approved as a true record and signed.
2023/3185
To approve the following payments and sign the cheques


The following payments were approved and cheques signed.
102341
NBB Benches


Bench for St Peter’s C/Yard
£696.00
102342
Tracey Langley

Village Maintenance

£350.00
102343
Offord Village Hall

Hall Hire


£108.00

102344
SWARCO


Moveable Speed Advisory






Sign



£4047.60

102345
Ibbetts Ltd


Cleaning Materials

£57.67

102346
Easiprint


Annual Reports

£314.60

102347
CAPALC


Annual Membership

£519.8


102348
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary



£416.22

102349
HMRC



Tax & N.I.


£63.18
2023/3186  
Annual Parish Meeting – Saturday April 22nd 2023


The Clerk confirmed all was in hand for the meeting. Cllrs to arrive 1/1.30 to 

help with the setting up.  Cllr Dawson to confirm defib demonstration.  Cllr 

Weitzel & Mrs Weitzel to organize refreshments along with Cllr Moorbey.
2023/3187
Progress regarding MVAS provision



Cllr Beckett confirmed that his two sites for the unit had been approved by 

Cambs Highways and that he would now place the order which had an 8-10 

week lead time.  The Chairman thanked him for his work on this project.
2023/3188
Flooding (update if available)


It was noted that the ditch at the North end of Offord Cluny was again fillws 

with water and that Angela Bruce’s field had flooded. Kathryn Reading had 

confirmed that Stephen Eayrs was looking into the drainage.


2023/3189
Broadband



The Chairman summarized where things were re the various providers.  No 

start date had been given by Gigaclear although notice of an online 


presentation had been received by all.
2023/3190
Leisure & Amenities



3190.1

To receive quotation for laying of safety mesh at St Peter’s



church.





Agreed to accept the quote and get this done asap


3190.2

Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Garden





Agreed that Council had no objection to this happening


3190.3

MUGA Tarmac (quotation)




Agreed that Cllr Gatward would contact the contractor 




suggested by Wicksteed.


3190.4

Additional surfacing at the Recreation Ground (quotation)




Clerk was asked to try to obtain further quotes







                                       


2023/3191
Planning


3191.1

Local Plan Review





Dealt with in District Cllrs Reports
2023/3192
Chairman’s Report


The Chairman attended the Police Commissioner’s online meeting and 


thanked Cllr Moorbey for her report on this.  He also attended the EWR 


meeting which didn’t really provide any new information on the proposed 

rail line.
2023/3193
Councillor Reports
Cllr Beckett:
Informed the meeting that he had been contacted by the group responsible 

for the restoration of the Buckden pond and would be meeting with them to 

see what information they could provide to be used at the MG.

Cllr Savage:
Requested a Facebook reminder be posted re the bridge cleaning on the 


23rd.
Cllr Young:
Mentioned that the A14 Archaeology Interpretation Panels spoken about at 

the last meeting were no longer there.

Cllr Moorbey:
Asked if the ‘ leading to’ sign at the bottom of Park Way could be updated to 

also include ‘The Glebe’
2023/3194
Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2023/3195
The meeting closed at 9.35 pm and  next meeting date confirmed  as 


Thursday May 4, 2023, at 7.30pm, in the Village Hall, Offord Cluny (AGM)
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